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Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,
 
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 77.2 that
were submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process.  This package focused on
SFPD developing and supporting an audit plan and schedule.  After reviewing the package and
information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as
follows:
 
Recommendation 77.2:  The SFPD should develop an auditing plan and schedule for both
routine and risk audits within 90 days of issuance of this report. Staffing, resources, and
training need to be allocated to the process to ensure an active and robust auditing schedule.
 
Response to 77.2:  On May 1, 2020, SFPD published Unit Order 20-01, “Staff Inspection Unit
(SIU) Procedures.”  The Unit Order organizes SIU into an inspection team and a monitoring
team.  The inspection team audits SFPD policies, practices, and procedures using the
Generally Accepted Government Auditing Standards as a guide.  The monitoring team
monitors previously reported findings and documents progress in an Accomplishment
Memorandum that recommends whether another audit is necessary.  The SIU staffing plan
would allow for four to eight risk audits per year, and four routine audits per year.
 
Under Order 20-21, SIU researches and develops topics for an Annual Inspection Plan.  SIU
uses a Risk Assessment Matrix to prioritize its planned yearly audit, which weighs potential
audits for the likelihood of occurrence of harms and the severity of the harms.  The selected
audits are placed in the Annual Audit Inspection Plan memorandum that explains why audits
were selected or were not selected, lists the planned audits for the year, and details the
objectives and strategies for fulfilling each audit.  If an audit is not completed by the end of
the year, SIU will write a memorandum up the chain of command explaining why it was not
done and the anticipated time of completion. 
 
SIU has created Annual Inspection Plans for 2019, 2020, and 2021.  In 2020, SFPD changed
three of the four planned audits to accommodate new audits that pertained to collaborative
reform recommendations and because of staffing issues related to the pandemic.  Overall,
SFPD completed five risk audits, one routine audit, and three monitoring audits in 2020. 
These audits included reviewing SFPD’s submissions of complaint logs to the Department of
Police Accountability, reviewing SFPD’s compliance with collecting and submitting stop data,
and reviewing SFPD’s compliance with the SFPD juvenile detention policy.  The 2020 audits
that had not been completed on time were included in the 2021 Annual Inspection Plan
pursuant to Unit Order 20-01. 
 
On January 8, 2021, SFPD issued its 2021 Annual Inspection Plan.  The 2021 Annual



Inspection Plan audits include (1) inspecting whether preliminary alcohol screening devices
are maintained and used appropriately, (2) inspecting whether Naloxone (an opioid inhibitor)
is available and being used appropriately, (3) reviewing officer performance-improvement-
plan binders for completeness, (4) reviewing officer signoffs of SFPD policies, and (5)
reviewing whether investigative detentions (Terry stops) complied with law and policy and
whether officers issued Certificates of Release.  After learning from the changes to the 2020
Annual Inspection Plan, SFPD coordinated regarding collaborative reform priorities before
issuing the 2021 Annual Inspection Plan.   
 
Other routine reviews of data are conducted across various teams and units.  For example, the
Business Analysis Team produces a quarterly analysis of stop, use of force, and arrest data
known as 96A reports, the Staffing and Deployment Unit regularly reviews exit interview
information to understand retention issues, and the Recruitment Unit regularly reviews
whether its recruitment efforts result in recruit diversity.  
 
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial
compliance with this recommendation; however, SFPD should ensure that it adequately staffs
SIU to meet SFPD’s auditing goals.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would
like to discuss these further.  
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